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Calendar

by Janet Quillman, LTIA President
Lakeview

Tishomingo
News
Tishomingo
News

May 10 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting
May 14 Sat 7 am - 2 pm Community Yard Sale 
May 15 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner Meeting
May 22 Sun 6 am-10 am Fishing Tournament 
Jun 14 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting 
Jun 12 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner Meeting
Jun 18 Sat 11:30 am LTPOA Annual Meeting & Election
Jun 26 Sun 3:30 pm Coronation & Ice Cream Social
Jul 4 Mon 12 n  Boat Parade
Jul 4 Mon 9:30 pm Fireworks Display

LTPOA Annual Meeting & Election

11:30 am Sat June 18

See page 5

BoatParade
12 n Monday July 4

Fireworks
9:30 pm Monday July 4

See page 3

LTIA Membership - 2016 
Yes, here is my membership to LTIA. This will help to support the Lake 
Tishomingo improvement projects and maintain the Community House.  

Membership includes attendance at LTIA dinners, free classified ads in the 
Tishomingo News, children's holiday parties and discounted entry to LTIA 
sponsored fundraisers when applicable.  

Please enclose your check for $40 payable to "LTIA" and send to:  

LTIA Treasurer  
5698 Lake Tishomingo Rd  
Hillsboro MO 63050  

NAME     
 

ADDRESS     
 

PHONE     
 

EMAIL     
 

All I can say is we are all about the 
fun…..or at least we try to be when we 
aren’t asking for money! Most times 
we are just trying to do both and have 
fun while raising a few dollars. If you 
didn’t make it to this year’s trivia 
night you missed the fun. 

Barb McGlynn and her girlfriends 
Beverly and Barb, the trivia twins, did 
a great job organizing, puĴ ing togeth-
er the questions, and keeping us thor-
oughly entertained. The only thing 
missing were a few tables, we had 
seven tables this year. The winners 
took home 25% of the door and the 
non-winners took home Smarties. We 
awarded a prize for the best decorated 
table, had a 50/50 raffl  e with proceeds 
going to fi reworks and had an inter-
mission with a game of heads or tails. 
Thanks to everyone for making this a 
great laughter fi lled evening.

Moving into May we will host 
the monthly dinner meeting on the 
3rd Sunday, the 15th. Get your taste-
buds ready, our resident LTIA chef 
and grillmaster Rick Quillman will be 
fl ipping burgers; bring your favorite 
side or dessert to share. Our June 
meeting will be on Sunday the 12th, 
we are keeping things easy breezy and 
asking everyone to bring their favorite 
appetizer. Weather permiĴ ing we will 
enjoy the sunset with cocktails pro-
vided by the LTIA on the patio.
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LTPOA

Classified Ads

Lake Tishomingo Improvement Association

LTIA

President Steve Blaha 314-808-4757 rsblaha@yahoo.com
Vice President Mike Steeno 314-803-4785 msteeno@millersteeno.com
Treasurer Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Secretary Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net 
Buildings Doug Leeker 314-265-7827 dougleeker@att.net
Maintenance Ken Stojeba 314-660-4101 krstoj@aol.com
Security Roy Hummel 314-761-6653  royhummel@hotmail.com

Committees
Boat Patrol Steve Blaha  314-808-4757  rsblaha@yahoo.com
Dam Clarue Holland 314-623-5869   Clarue-Martin@att.net
Finance Janet Hirsch 636-285-0813 jhirsch@catenary.com
Stickers & Gate Cards Ken Jost 636-274-0453 kbkjos@aol.com
Water Quality Test Clarue Holland 314-623-5869   Clarue-Martin@att.net
Website/Newsletter Janet Hirsch 636-285-0813 jhirsch@catenary.com

Gate Directory/Entry Codeswww.laketishomingo.com gate@laketish.com
     Allow 7 - 10 days lead time

President Janet Quillman 636-748-2030 janetquillman@gmail.com
Vice President Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net
Treasurer Julie Johnston 636-274-1486   julie.johnston@charter.net
Secretary Sue Schweiss 636-274-0584 sschweiss@slbfinc.com
Ways and Means Renee Kittel 636-285-0436 reneemorrison1976@yahoo.com
Maintenance  John Johnston 636-274-1486  jrjston@charter.net
Chef Rick Quillman 636-748-2030  djquill@charter.net

PWSD#13 (Sewer Dist) Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Lakeside Gardeners Rich Hirsch 636-285-0813 rhirsch@catenary.com

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Classified Advertising Rates
LTIA members, non-commercial listing no charge
Non-LTIA members, each listing $ 5

Display Advertising Rates
Business card $ 10 per issue $ 60 per year
1/4 page  15  120
1/2 page  25  150
Full page  50  300

Other Organizations

• Embroidered Lake Tishomingo Sweatshirts. $30 each.  
Gail Lents (636) 274-4245.
• Linda’s Lakeside Sewing 636-287-4242 Sewing, hem-
ming, Cabbage Patch, American Girl Doll and 18-inch doll 
clothes.(636) 287-4242.

Website: www.laketishomingo.com
View this and past newsletters since 2003 at the website. 
Paper Copies of Newsletter
A limited number of paper copies of this newsletter are available 
in the dispenser outside the sales office, 5706 N Lakeshore Dr.
Email
Receive “This week at Lake Tish” announcements and the elec-
tronic edition of Tishomingo News by email. Send your email 
address to news@laketish.com.
Newsletter
Submit photos, articles, and ads to news@laketish.com. 

Next Newsletter Deadline: June 20, 2016

• Video Production Services. From video to DVD trans-
fers to video taping and editing special events, I provide 
professional service at a reasonable cost. I have over 30 
years experience in television and video production. 10% 
discount for Lake Tishomingo residents. Paul Furrer Cre-
ative Video: 314-341-2761.
• Bedroom set  King size mattress,box spring,frame,two 
nightstands and a dresser with mirror for sale. $100.00. 
Carl Will 314-954-3136.
• Lots for sale. N32 & N33. Extra large, pie-shape lots. 
Total acreage approx 1.5A. Assessment $150 each. Rick or 
Marilyn 636 274 1385.
• Gold Fish 6  + - inches long.  Frances 636-274-7019.

• Travel Trailer. 2016 Prime Time Tracer travel trailer.  24 
ft. . 5700 dry weight., Aluminum construction,  Opposing 
slides . All the amenities. 5000 miles. Call 314-265-
7827.  Douglas J. Leeker, President, The Land Art Com-
pany314-265-7827fax 636-748-2007
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July and August we will be on summer break and 
meetings will resume in September. 

Now for the main event…..Independence Day! The 
July 4th celebration will be here and gone in a fl ash. To 
supplement last year’s collections for this year’s display we 
sold raffl  e tickets for $40 each and a total of 64 tickets were 
sold. The payout was big but the payback was bigger. Our 
winners were 1st place Rick and Gail LippiĴ  and 2nd place 
Tom McMaster both donated winnings back. 

The raffl  e however doesn’t mean collections are over; 
we will still collect this year for next year. So far we have 
Alex KiĴ el running for Mr. Tishomingo. He is planning on 
being crowned the winner at the annual ice cream social to 

 
 

                  
Come Celebrate - Independence Day 

Sponsored by L.T.I.A. – Lake Tishomingo Improvement Assn 
 

Fireworks display supported by your donations. 
 

Alex Kittel will be collecting at the gate, cash or  
checks made payable to the L.T.I.A. 

  
Checks can also be mailed to the LTIA: 5698 Lake Tishomingo Road 
                                                                                  Hillsboro, MO 63050  

 
June 26th Ice Cream Social & Coronation 

July 4th Boat Parade, 12:00pm 
Fireworks @ 9:30 

2016 4th of July Fireworks Display REGULATIONS
The state fi re marshal has set a 500 ft. SAFE ZONE 
during the set-up until after the display. This means 
that the “A & I” coves will be off -limits to non-
residents of these coves. The residents leaving and 
entering those coves will be required to do so using a 
route closest to the shoreline as indicated in RED on 
the map. 

The SAFE ZONE will be marked with a line of 
buoys. DO NOT ENTER THIS AREA!!! The fi re-
works will begin at 9:30pm. It is MANDATORY that 
we follow the fi re marshal’s request or the display 
WILL BE CANCELED. Thanks in advance for your 
cooperation, the LTIA Board.

RED line-path for boats entering and leaving A 
& I coves.

BLACK line-NO boats allowed beyond this 
point.

Dots-buoys marking SAFE ZONE.

be held on Sunday, June 26th, time to be announced.   He 
is not afraid of competition so if anyone else is interested in 
running contact any of the LTIA board members. We will 
host the boat parade on the 4th. This year the parade will 
begin at noon, check-in begins at 11:45am. Fabulous boat 
fl ags will be awarded to the 1st, 2nd and 3rd place boats. 
The fi reworks display will begin at 9:30 pm. As we did last 
year, we will be required to keep and maintain a 500-foot 
safety distance from the dam. The area will be roped off  
that morning and stay in place until after the fi reworks 
crew leaves. 

Don’t forget the party is not over after the 4th, we are 
still accepting memberships for 2016. Thanks to everyone 
who has joined us for another year.  

Lakeview continued from page 1
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Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

LTPOA News

Sewer Board Needs a Volunteer
After many years of service a director is soon retiring from 
the sewer board. And we need someone to volunteer for 
this board position.

The board’s main function is to oversee the operation 
of the sewer system. And the result is the safeguarding of 
the water quality and beauty of the lake. 

Since sewer system began operation in 2011 we have 
seen an obvious improvement in the water quality of the 
lake. We have had fewer algae blooms and water clarity is 
beĴ er than it has been in the last 15 or more years.

As a board member you will be making a substantial 
contribution to your community. There is no special knowl-
edge or experience required.

The directors meet monthly to review the sewer system 
operation and fi nancial reports. Directors frequently inter-
act with the treatment plant operator and homeowners to 
answer questions and provide assistance. There is no heavy 
lifting required :-)

The monthly meetings are held at 5pm on the third 
Tuesday of each month in the Sales Offi  ce, 5706 N Lake-
shore Dr.

Please come to the next meeting and learn about the 
board, and how you can help.

As April comes to a close things at the Lake are prepar-
ing for a FUN & SAFE Summer.  Please re-read the Water 
Activities Rules & Regulations found on our website by 
clicking on Rules & Regulation on the top left hand side of 
the home page, then click Fishing & Water Use Rules.  

Two of the most noticeable abuses are 
• no running lights at night 
• pontoons not obeying the no wake rule.
Another item is driving with your docking lights on.  

This blinds the on-coming boaters.  It’s like driving your 
car with the high beams on.  Please be safe, courteous, & 
helpful to all boaters again this summer.  

The water patrol boat is just like a policeman, never 
there when you need them, but remember, we are all patrol 
men & women on OUR Lake.  If you see someone doing 
something incorrectly, please be nice, and remind them of 
our rules.

The construction of the” Water Relief Overfl ow Sys-
tem” should start soon.  This area is located at the inlet 
creek where the large rocks are located and will be roped 
off  while this construction is being done.  Please be careful 
when you are around this area.

Well it’s that time of the year again when a quick thun-
derstorm could drop 1” or 2” of rain in a short period of 
time.  So let’s be proactive and make sure that our ditches 
are free & clear of leaves and debris, to allow the runoff  a 
free path to the lake.

Several years ago the Building Rules & Regulations 
were amended to include the paving of every driveway.  
These are items 10 & 12 below.  We have had some new 
construction in our community, which is a very good 
thing for the lake, & look forward to additional updates 

to resident’s properties.  For your building permits please 
contact Doug Leeker at (314) 265-7827.

from the Building Regulations
#10 Within one year of the completion of any 

construction, all driveways, parking areas, 
etc. shall be paved with asphalt, concrete, 
or permanent hard surface. If a culvert is 
required, as determined by building director, 
said culvert shall be a minimum of 12 inches 
in diameter and shall be installed at the 
proper grade to insure adequate drainage of 
all ditches.

#12 Every driveway must be paved for the first 20 
feet from the lake road.

This October we will begin lowering the lake to ap-
proximately 6 feet below full pool. This will facilitate boat 
ramp improvements, dock repairs, sea wall repair & con-
struction, silt removal, as well as any other type of activity 
that requires less water in the lake.  Please prepare now 
by contacting your contractor and our building director, 
Doug Leeker, with your detailed blueprints & site maps.  If 
you are in need of a contractor the board has knowledge of 
those contractors that residents have used in the past.

As we are doing our spring cleaning and come across 
items made of metal or iron that we don’t know what to 
do with, please contact Brandon Eckstein at 636-725-5795.  
Brandon will be happy to help you with the disposal of 
such material.

Can’t wait to see you on the water!  Steve Blaha.

NOTICE
At the annual meeting of the lot owners 
of Lake Tishomingo Subdivision sched-
uled for 11:30 a.m. on June 18, 2016 
at the community center, the Board of 
Directors will submit a proposed regula-
tion to a vote of the lot owners pertaining 
to whether a lot owner may apply to the 
Board of Directors for permission to move 
an existing path located within the bound-
aries of the lot owner’s property provided 
certain strict requirements are met. 

All are encouraged to attend the meet-
ing and vote for or against this proposal.
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Annual Meeting and Election
Saturday June 18, 2016

The annual meeting of the Lake Tishomingo Prop-
erty Owners Association will be held June 18, 2016 
at 11:30 a.m. at the Community House. After the 
meeting the voting for the election will begin. The 
polls will remain open until 2:30 p.m. Directors will 
be available for your questions. 

Election Workers Needed
Saturday June 18

11 am - 3 pm
 To volunteer contact:
  Election Commissioner
  Ann Schatzman
  7741 Meadow Dr
  Hillsboro MO 63050
  (636) 236-9852
  annschatz11@gmail.com

To place your name on the ballot
1. The candidate must be a lot owner in Lake 

Tishomingo Subdivision.
2. All 2015 assessments must be paid in full 

including any lien fees, interest, and attorney 
fees.

3. The candidate must submit a letter, in person 
or by mail requesting his/her name be placed 
on the ballot giving full name, mailing address, 
block letter and number in the subdivision 
owned by him/her to the election commission-
er. Last date a filing can be accepted is May 18, 
2016.

To vote in person
1. All assessments must be paid and up-to-date 

by June 17, 2016.
2. Present property owners must be recorded on 

the LTPOA assessment books by 1:00 p.m. 
June 17, 2016. Only one person can vote for 
co-owned lots.

3. Your ballot will be marked with the number of 
votes you will cast.

4. The number of votes is determined by the size 
of your lot (one vote for each ten front feet, 
but not less than five or more than ten per 
platted lot).

June 18
Annual MeetingLTPOA

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

To vote by absentee ballot
1. To obtain an absentee ballot you must send 

a self-addressed stamped envelope to Ann 
Schatzman, the election commissioner, at 7741 
Meadow Dr, Hillsboro MO 63050. 

2. Include your name and lot number(s) owned by 
you.

3. Your completed ballot must be received by the 
election commissioner on or before 2:00 p.m. 
June 17, 2016 for it to be counted with the 
regular ballots for the June 18, 2016 election.

President Steve Blaha 314-808-4757 rsblaha@yahoo.com
VP Mike Steeno 314-803-4785 msteeno@millersteeno.com
Treasurer Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Secretary Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net
Buildings Doug Leeker 314-265-7827 dougleeker@att.net 
Maintenance Ken Stojeba 314-660-4101 krstoj@aol.com
Security Roy Hummel 314-761-6653  royhummel@hotmail.com

Ballot Items
• Two positions on the LTPOA Board of Directors
• Ballot issue concerning changing the regula-

tions to allow relocation of a path subject to 
strict requirements.
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WATER ACTIVITIES RULES AND REGULATIONS
(Revised 2011 By LTPOA Board)

I. FISHING
1. Fishermen must be accompanied by a lot owner except 

by special arrangements made with the lake patrol.
2. Fish may be taken using a rod or pole. Only three rods 

or poles per person are allowed, and there is a three 
hook limit on each rod or pole.

3. Trotlines and jugs are prohibited.
4.  The maximum number/quantity of fish per take, 

creel, catch or possession shall be according to 
the Tishomingo Anglers Association’s current 
recommendations in accordance with the continuing 
effort to improve and modify each species and their 
population. These regulations are formulated after 
consulting our local fisheries biologist. (See creel limits 
on next page.)

II. PATROL BOAT 
1. The LTPOA patrol boat operator is responsible for water 

safety and enforcement of Water Activities Rules and 
Regulations and Boat Registration and Regulations. 

2. The patrol boat will be operated in a safe and courteous 
manner and has the right-of-way on the lake at all times. 

III. BOAT & MOTOR IDENTIFICATION 
1. All boats must be registered with the LTPOA and must 

be the property of a lot owner. 
2. Registration stickers will be furnished for those boats in 

compliance with the LTPOA Boat Registration Rules and 
Regulations. Stickers must be placed on the left (port) 
side of the craft near the block and lot identification.

3. Boats of all types must have the owner’s lot and block 
number placed on each side of the craft in letters not 
less than three (3) inches in height. Placement should 
be toward the front of the boat if possible.

IV. BOATS
 All boaters must be in compliance with Missouri State 

Rules and Regulations
1. The maximum boat length allowed is seventeen (17) 

feet excluding pontoon boats. 
2. No boat shall be overloaded beyond the OBC rated 

capacity, or have a motor that exceeds the OBC 
maximum rating. 

3. No hydroplanes, jet skis, inboard motor, or air boats 
(swamp buggies) are allowed. 

V. PONTOON BOATS 
1. Pontoon boats cannot exceed 24 feet in length. 
2. No such type of craft shall be permitted unless the 

owner has a residence at Lake Tishomingo. 
3. No such craft shall have any temporary or permanent 

sleeping, cooking, sanitary or toilet facilities thereon. No 
enclosing or screening of craft. 

4. Pontoon boats are restricted to “No Wake” (a very slow 
speed whereby the wake or wash created by the vessel 
would be minimal). 

VI. MOTORS 
1. No craft shall have attached a motor which exceeds a 

total of forty (40) horsepower.
VII. MOTOR BOATING 
1. From 10.00 a.m. until 7:00 p.m. (prevailing time), 

maximum speed allowed. 
2. From 7:00 p.m. until 10:00 a.m., all crafts shall be 

restricted to “No Wake” (a very slow speed whereby the 
wake or wash created by the vessel would be minimal).

3. During ski hours all boats are to maintain a marine 
pattern of counter-clockwise travel. 

4. Zigzagging, facing toward the stern while operating 
boat, reckless speed, operating craft while intoxicated 
and any other form of careless or reckless operation is 
prohibited. 

5. Minimum clearance of freeboard from gunwale to the 
surface of the water while operating shall be six (6) 
inches for any craft. 

6. Every craft must be equipped with an approved type of 
life preserver for each person aboard. 

7. Boats operating after dark must be properly lighted. 
8. All boating must be at least 100 feet from shore. 
9. Right-of-way shall be in the following order: sailboats, 

row boats, canoes, pontoons. 
10. No boats are to enter swimming area under any 

circumstances. 
11. Reduce speed of all craft while in coves or launch area 

to “No Wake” (a very slow speed whereby the wake or 
wash created by the vessel would be minimal) 

12. If you see or think that anyone is in distress, make 
effort to help and notify patrol boat. 

VIII. SKI AND SURFBOARD SAFETY 
1. Skiing or surfboarding is permitted from 10:00 a.m. 

until 7:00 p.m. (prevailing time). 
2. Skier must wear an approved life saving belt or jacket at 

all times. 
3. Keep boat and skier 100 feet from shore while 

operating. 
4. All boats when pulling skiers must either be equipped 

with a rearview mirror or have at least two occupants. 
5. Travel counter clockwise at all times and circle counter 

clockwise when picking up a fallen skier. 
6. Never drive boat so that skier is closer than 50 feet from 

any object. 
7. Take signal from skier only and never sit on gunwale of 

boat. 
8. Operators of boats pulling skiers must be at least 

sixteen (16) years of age. 
9. Skiing from cove entrance is not permitted. Skiing 

should start and end up on the main body of the lake. 
IV. SCUBA DIVING 
1. Any property owner or guest scuba diving must have 

card signifying accredited course in techniques of diving. 
2. Report to the patrol approximate area where you intend 

to dive from. 
3. Display diver flag on float or boat and stay within 100 

feet of same. Boats and skiers to keep 150 feet from 
flag. Remove flag after dive. 

4. No scuba diving in ski lanes except when search and 
rescue diving is being conducted. 

5. Fish and game Laws must be observed by divers. 
X. SWIMMING 
1. All swimmers must stay within fifty (50) feet of the 

shoreline except as noted below. 
2. Swimming from pontoon boats is permitted (for short 

periods of time) in the lane between swimming, 50 
feet from shoreline, and the ski lanes, 100 feet from 
shoreline. 

XI. BUOYS 
1. No buoys/tethered objects may be used in Lake 

Tishomingo without LTPOA approval. 
XII. RESPONSIBILITY 
1. Lot owners will be held responsible for the actions of 

their guests. 
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Linda Schaab
Lake Resident since 1973

#1 Real estate office in northwest 
Jefferson County

Specialities include lake properties

Linda Schaab
Lake Resident since 1973

#1 Real estate office in northwest 
Jefferson County

Specialities include lake properties

AHM Insurance Group 
An AssuredPartners Company

Commercial & Personal Insurance Brokerage
Company Provided Employee Benefits
Surety and Executive Life Insurance

Carol Stojeba
Vice President, Benefits Consultant

314.540.3431 (C)   314.594-2275 (O)  314.453.7555 (F)

Serving with PRIDE 

Passion + Respect + Integrity + Diligence + Expertise = 
PRIDE

Take PRIDE in your work - we help people!

continues on next page 

LTPOA Meeting Minutes March 2016
Board Members Present: Ken Stojeba, Marilyn Meyer, Doug 

Leeker and Mike Steeno.
Ken Stojeba called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m. There 

were 4 residents in aĴ endance and all recited the Pledge of Al-
legiance.
President’s Report

Ken Stojeba announced that President Blaha was in Austra-
lia on vacation.  He asked the board members if they read last 
month’s minutes and if they had any additions, corrections or 
deletions.  With nothing new to correct or add, Ken asked for a 
motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve 
them as printed.  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading 
and approve the minutes and it was seconded by Mike.  MOTION 
PASSED.
Treasurer’s Report

Marilyn Meyer reported on the fi nancial report for February 
2016.  Please see the aĴ achment.  Doug made a motion to accept 
the fi nancial report and it was seconded by Mike.  MOTION 
PASSED.

Marilyn asked for approval to pay bills totaling $540.00.  
These bills included the portable toilet ($90.00) and Joe Hejnal for 
snow plowing ($450.00).  Marilyn reported that the Tishomingo 
Quick Shop is up for sale.  Marilyn reported that we owe them 
$69.34 and we are waiting to be invoiced. Mike made a motion to 
pay the bills and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.
Building

Doug Leeker reported that he took a tour around the lake 
by water and land and the projects are moving along nicely.  He 
reported that there is a tree that has fallen and crushed a dock at 
the beginning of cove “H”.

Doug reported that he has an application from Stanley 

Fluegel at C43, at the entrance to the Forrest, for a 6 by 8 shed.  
Ken made a motion to tentatively approve the shed based on his 
submission of fi nal plans and it was seconded by Doug.  MO-
TION PASSED.
Security

No report.
Gate

Rich Hirsch reported that Kenny Marschueĵ ’s code was 
used 89 times in February, which averages out to 3.2 times a day.  
That code has been replaced.  The second most used code was 
JC Transport and Rich stated that is probably legitimate.  Rich 
reported that Breer’s code was used the 3rd most times.  Because 
they are still working on landscaping, Rich stated that he gave 
them another code and discontinued the old code.  Higgins code 
was the 4th most used code.  Doug Leeker stated that he had 
noticed they were having some work done to their roof.
Maintenance

Ken Stojeba reported that Ed Hill is replacing the posts that 
have fallen out by the road and parking lot.
LTIA

No report.
Finance

Marilyn Meyer reported that Janet Hirsch ran off  the 6-month 
report to show where we are in regards to spending and our bud-
get.  Please see the aĴ achment.

Marilyn stated that the Lake Front Recreation Area has been 
budgeted $2,000 and we have used $625.  She reported that Sheila 
Frauenfelder and Val Silhavy have cut, raked, seeded and laid 
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straw on the lakefront area near the creek.  Marilyn stated the 
Daryl Frauenfelder has built two more BBQ grills for the lakefront 
and Sheila is building one more food-preparing table.  Marilyn 
reported that Sheila would like for the LTPOA to buy 3 more pic-
nic tables.  Marilyn stated that Buchheit’s has them for $140 each 
and that is the best price she has found.  Doug made a motion to 
purchase three more picnic tables and it was seconded by Ken.  
MOTION PASSED.
Web Site

Rich Hirsch reported that the annual road cleanup is sched-
uled for April 23rd.

Rich reported that there are two positions open on the LT-
POA Board this year.  Steve Blaha and Marilyn Meyer’s terms will 
end.
Parent’s Club

No report.
Garden Club

Marilyn Meyer reported that May 14th is the scheduled garage 
and yard sale that will be open to the public.  If you have something 
you want to sell, have a sign or a balloon in your driveway and your 
items in your garage or driveway.  The gate will be open between 
8:00am and 2:00pm.  Residents will be able to start at 7:00am.

LTPOA Minutes continued from previous page Sewer Board
Marilyn Meyer reported that Janet Hirsch wrote a nice article 

in the last newsleĴ er stating that a position will be available on 
the Sewer Board in April.
Sewer Board

No report.
Dam Report

Rich stated that there are two holes open where the ground-
hogs have been suspected.
Old Business

No report.
New Business

Jim Gray at lot F13 reported that the lot next to his, F14 has a 
dead tree about 12 feet from the water and he is afraid that it may 
fall on his boat dock. Ken Stojeba stated that he would go look to 
see if it’s the responsibility of the LTPOA or the owner of lot F14 
to remove the tree.

With no new business to discuss, Ken made a motion to 
adjourn and it was seconded by Marilyn.  The meeting adjourned 
at 7:30.

Tishomingo Anglers

Community Yard Sale
At the January LTPOA board meeting several Lake Tish 
garden club members asked the LTPOA Board what they 
thought about having a Community Yard Sale. It would 
be scheduled for this spring and it would be open to LT 
property owners and the public.  The board approved the 
idea January 12, 2016.

The 2016 Lake Tishomingo Community Yard Sale will 
be open to the public 8 am – 2 pm Saturday, May 14.  The 
entrance gate will be open during those hours.

Tish property owners will have an opportunity to shop 
starting at 7 am. 

The garden club will advertise the sale in the Leader 
newspaper.

On the morning of the sale, any Lake Tish property 
owners wishing to participate in the sale should place sale 
merchandise in their yard or driveway and mark the prop-
erty with a sign or balloon to aĴ ract buyers.  

Lake Lowering October 1, 2016
Now is the time to start planning to repair your dock or 
seawall.  If you have any plans to build/rebuilt your dock, 
repair your seawall or dredging, please submit your plans 
to Doug Leeker as soon a possible.  

The LTPOA will start lowering the lake on October 1, 
2016.  It will be a gradual process and will end when the 
lake is 6 feet below full pool.

Unwanted Water Willow
The season for management of water willow is almost 

here. TAA members have off ered to spray it if property 
owners have an unwanted growth in front of their lake-
front property. Contact Brian Stephens, bstephens@genet-
ics.wustl.edu.

Important Reminders
Pontoon Boat Trailer
The LTPOA pontoon boat trailer is parked and locked in 
the Community House parking lot. It can be used by any 
homeowner to launch or remove a pontoon boat from the 
lake for a $10 rental fee. Contact Butch Hopfer (636) 274-
3791 or John HunnicuĴ  (636) 274-6126.

Burn Season
Burn season ended April 15. Burning in violation of the 
regulations can result in fi nes from MO DNR of up to 
$15,000.
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Boat & Small Engine Repair
Pick-Up and Drop-Off  Available

Tim Luttrell – Lake Resident
314.809.5614

Want to sell your boat? Call me.

Board Members Present:  Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, Doug 
Leeker, Shelby Reneski, Roy Hummel and Mike Steeno.

President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:05p.m. There 
were 11 residents in aĴ endance and all recited the Pledge of Al-
legiance.
President’s Report

President Blaha announced his welcome and thanked every-
one there for aĴ ending this April meeting. Steve thanked Rich 
Hirsch for geĴ ing some volunteers together and taking care of 
cleaning up the landscaping at the front entrance area.  President 
Blaha asked the board members if they read last month’s minutes 
and if they had any additions, corrections or deletions.  With 
nothing new to correct or add, Steve asked for a motion to dis-
pense with the reading of the minutes and approve them as print-
ed.  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading and approve the 
minutes and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.
Treasurer’s Report

Marilyn Meyer reported on the fi nancial report for March 
2016.  Please see the aĴ achment.  Roy made a motion to accept 
the fi nancial report and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION 
PASSED.

Marilyn asked for approval to pay bills totaling $619.25.  
These bills included Val Silhavy and Sheila Frauenfelder for clear-
ing corners around the road at F50, N1 and N48 and stain for new 
picnic tables ($529.25) and the portable toilet ($90.00).  Doug made 
a motion to pay the bills and it was seconded by Marilyn.  MO-
TION PASSED.
Building

Doug Leeker reported that he as the plans from Stanley 
Fluegel at C-43, for a 6’ X 8’ shed that we preapproved at the last 
meeting.  Shelby made a motion to approve the shed and it was 
seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

Doug reported that he has an application from Charles 
Reneski at O-08 for a dock rebuild.  The previous dock was de-
stroyed and he would like to rebuild the dock the same size. After 
examining the paperwork, Marilyn made a motion to approve the 
dock and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

Doug stated that he has an application from Jeff rey Marlow 
at M-36 for a boatlift. After review of the plans, Shelby made a 
motion to approve the boatlift and it was seconded by Roy.  MO-
TION PASSED.

Doug reported that he has an application from Clarence 
Cobb at I-78, I-79 and I-80 for a fence.  After review of the plans, 
Roy made a motion to approve the fence and it was seconded by 
Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

LTPOA Meeting Minutes April 2016
Doug Leeker stated he had an application, with plans, from 

Donald Kidwell at N-8, N-9 and N-10 for a new garage.  The 
board reviewed the plans and Shelby made a motion to approve 
the new garage and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.
Security

Roy Hummel reported that he had to put the gate arm on 
several times as it was down.  He thanked Jan HunnicuĴ  for her 
diligence in keeping after the cars without stickers.  Roy stated 
that GCI Security is interested in providing security to us again 
this summer at the same rate as last year.  It was decided to start 
security the weekend before Memorial Day weekend.
Gate

Rich Hirsch reported that the codes most used this past 
month were Blaha’s, which is set to expire.  Steve said that he had 
given his code to William Tedrick as his wife Phyllis, was in hos-
pice and he need a code for all the people coming and going.  The 
next most used code belonged to Mike Higgins and the third was 
the Quillman’s.  The Quillman’s are still having work completed 
on their house.  

Rich stated that there was a problem with the call box. Indi-
viduals at the gate could call and hear, but the residents they were 
calling could not hear.  He said he thought it was a problem with 
the microphone so he tested it and it was ok.  He changed the 
sound card and that seemed to fi x the problem.
Maintenance

Doug Leeker reported a tree had fallen through a deck and he 
is unsure if it was removed.  President Blaha stated that he would 
call Ken Stojeba to see if it had been removed.
LTIA

Shelby Reneski reported that they had the drawing for the 
raffl  e at the fi sh fry dinner meeting and the 1st place winner was 
Rick LippiĴ  and he donated $250 of the $350 back to the LTIA 
fi reworks fund.  The second place winner was Tom McMaster and 
he donated his winnings back to the LTIA also!  

Shelby reported that the May dinner will be hamburgers and 
hotdogs and it will be the 3rd Sunday in May as Mother’s Day is 
on the 2nd Sunday.
Finance 

Janet Hirsch stated that there was nothing new to report.
Website

Janet Hirsch reported that the deadline for the newsleĴ er 
would be April 20th.  She also stated that if you plan to have any 
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Debbie Hill
Branch Manager, Park Lane Jewelry

314.956.0354

debbiehill51@yahoo.com
www.myparklane.com/debbiehill

10 Orders always gets you 
$400 in Jewelry

Personal Appointments
Fundraisers
Happy Hours

Parties

issues on the June LTPOA election ballot, they needed to be given 
to her by April 20th.
Parents Club

No report.
Garden Club

Rich Hirsch reported that two Thursday mornings, he, Barb 
Rohm, Chyree DeRoode, Fran and Robert Hovis, Jeri and Larry 
Schmidt and Marilyn Meyer cleaned up the fl owerbeds at the 
fl agpole, guard shack, entrance to the maintenance yard and the 
Sales Offi  ce.

Marilyn Meyer reported that the garage sale is scheduled for 
May 14th with the gate open to the public from 8:00am- 2:00pm.  
If you plan to sell anything, you will need to place a sign or bal-
loon in your driveway.  It was suggested to have GCI Security to 
work May 14th from 7:30am- 2:30pm and hand out visitor cards 
to any non-resident aĴ ending the garage sale.  Mike made a mo-
tion to hire GCI Security to work during the garage sale and start 
for the summer on the weekend prior to Memorial Day weekend 
and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn reported that the annual road cleanup would take 
place April 23rd.

Doug Leeker reported that he would like to have a sign 
posted about the lowering of the lake October 1, 2016.  Shelby 
Reneski gave him permission to place the sign on the LTIA’s bul-
letin board at the entrance.
Sewer Board

Marilyn Meyer stated they need a new board member.
Dam Report

Clarue Holland reported that Red Oak cut the clumps of 

grass out of the road on the back of the dam and will cut the grass 
on the dam when they are able to get back here.  

Clarue stated that we would need to build a weir with sand-
bags to measure the water coming down the back of the dam to 
make sure we do not have a leak in the dam.  Steve said he would 
get some volunteers to help construct the weir.

Clarue reported that she had applied for and received the 
permit to addle goose eggs from the US Fish and Wildlife Service.  

Clarue stated that the groundhog holes look like there may 
have been some activity.  Rich Hirsch said he set up the game 
camera a few weeks ago and didn’t see any activity, but the 
groundhogs may have still been sleeping.  He will set it up again.

Clarue reported that she would start the water testing in May 
before Memorial Day weekend.
Old Business

 President Blaha asked Brian Stephens with the Anglers 
Club, if they had received any requests to have the water willow 
removed.  Brian stated that they have only received one request.  
Steve asked Brian to run another notice in the newsleĴ er.

Kevin Scheirich, with the Anglers Club, announced up com-
ing fi shing tournaments.  The 1st will be held May 22nd from 
6:00am- 10:00am for adults.  The second one will be held June 12th 
from 9:00am- 1:00pm for kids and will include food and a bever-
age after the tournament.  The 3rd tournament will be held July 
24th from 6:00am- 10:00am for adults and the 4th tournament will 
be a catfi sh tournament on the lakefront ramp area, held Septem-
ber 17th from 3:00pm- 6:00pm for the kids.

Kevin reported that they would like to build some brush 
piles out of fl exible tubing and each would be about 5 ½ feet tall. 
They would place them in water 20 feet deep.  Brian explained the 
advantages of this type of fi sh cover.  They would be safe; they 
would collapse if they were hit from the top. Second they would 
not decompose, so they would not have to constantly be replacing 
them.  Brain said that they would post GPS coordinates for each 
on the website.  Brian said they would drop them in sets of three.  
Kevin reported they would cost about $40 each.  Kevin stated that 
they would like to build 30 of them this year.  The LTPOA agreed 
to split the cost with the Tishomingo Anglers Association.  Doug 
made a motion to give the Tishomingo Anglers Association $600 
this year to build the brush piles and it was seconded by Shelby.  
MOTION PASSED.

Kevin also stated that no one should be fi shing with live bait 
brought in from outside of Lake Tishomingo.

LTPOA Minutes continued from previous page

continues on page 11



 May/Jun2016 page 11Lake Tishomingo News

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

February 29, 2016 Financial Report March 31, 2016 Financial Report

Cash Inflow Cash Inflow

Delinquent Assessments 2015-2016 100.00                    
Lauer Closing 4.25                        Gate Cards 70.00                      
Interest 13.96                      Interest 13.71                      

Total Cash Inflow 118.21                   Total Cash Inflow 83.71                      

Cash Outflow Cash Outflow

Mickey's Portable Toilet 90.00                      Buchheit Picnic Tables 500.84                    
LTIA Fuel 156.25                    Charter Business Gate Phone 112.77                    
Joe Hejnal Snow Plowing 270.00                    Joe Hejnal Snowplowing 450.00                    
Sam Rallo Electric in Guard Shack 1,420.00                Mickey's Portable Toilet 90.00                      
Internet Domain Service, Inc. Gate 2 years 80.00                      Utilities 124.70                    
Charter Business Gate Phone 112.77                    
Utilities 124.27                    

Total Cash Outflow 2,253.29                Total Cash Outflow 1,278.31                

Checking Account Balance 108,318.67            Checking Account Balance 107,124.07            

Millennium Account Balance 1/29/16 201,432.20            Millennium Account Balance 2/29/16 201,517.74            
Interest 85.54                      Interest 85.58                      
Millennium Account Balance 2/29/16 201,517.74            Millennium Account Balance 3/31/16 201,603.32$         

New Business
A resident asked about the requirements of having 10 feet of 

asphalt from the lake drive into each personal driveway.  He said 
he counted 4 personal driveways on the south side that did not 

LTPOA Minutes continued from previous page

ATV Rules
• All riders must wear safety helmets.
• No more than two riders on an ATV.
• All ATVs must drive on the right side of the road and yield to all other traffic.
• All ATVs must obey the 20 mph speed limit.
• All ATVs must remain off other people’s property.
• No riding on dam or lakefront area allowed.
• No ATVs from outside the lake are allowed on lake roads or lake property.
• All ATVs must be registered with the board and have lot numbers and lake identification stick-

ers.
• No racing allowed anywhere on lake property.
• All ATVs must be equipped with adequate muffler systems
• All ATVs must have proper headlights and taillights to be run at night.
• No ATVs allowed on the lake when the lake is frozen.
If you observe anyone operating an ATV on private lots or off-road lake property you can report the tres-
passing to the Jefferson County Sheriff: (636) 797-5000.

meet this requirement.  President Blaha announced that he would 
construct some leĴ ers to be mailed to these individuals.

President Blaha asked for a moment of silence for the passing 
of resident Phyllis Tedrick.

With no new business to discuss, Shelby made a motion to 
adjourn and it was seconded by Doug.  The meeting adjourned at 
8:05.



page 12 May/Jun 2016 Lake Tishomingo News

Payment Options
Sewer user fees are due by the 10th day of each month. 
Sewer user fees are delinquent if not received by the 
district on the 21st day of the month. This does not mean 
“check date” nor “postmarked.” It means received by the 
district. Any accounts with balances due on that date will 
be charged the late fee.

Homeowners are encouraged to consider automatic 
payment of the sewer bill. The invoice postcards are issued 
the fi rst of every month and payment is due on the tenth of 
that month. Payments not received by the 21st of the month 
are delinquent and subject to lien and prosecution.

The Billing & Payment Options brochure is available at 
the website. Visit :

h  p://www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13 

Lake Tishomingo Community Sewer Report
by Janet Hirsch

Public Water Supply District #13
President Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812  marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Vice President Rick Lippitt  636-274-5034  rlippitt@charter.net
Director Brian Stephens 573-247-2796 bstephens@genetics.wustl.edu
Director Jim Timmersman 314-277-1777 jim.timmersman@psiind.com 
Director Wayne Evans 636-748-2206  wwayneevans@netscape.net

Office voice mail  636-285-1778 pwsd13@charter.net
Website     http://www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13   

Public Water Supply District #13
5706 N Lakeshore Dr
PO Box 483 
Hillsboro MO 63050
www.lakeƟ shomingo.com/pwsd13
pwsd13@charter.net
(636) 285-1778 voice mail

System Operator
David Axton

In Case of Sewer Emergency 
Operator Offi  ce  (636) 257-3976
Cell Phone (309) 945-2814
Cell Phone (636) 667-0103

Missouri One-Call
The District is a part of the Missouri One-Call System. (The 
system was formerly known as “Dig Rite.”) Missouri law 
requires that any person making or beginning any exca-
vation notify MOCS at least three but not more than ten 
working days in advance, except in the case of an emer-
gency. 

Placing a locate request is free and 
easy! Call 1-800-DIG-RITE (800-344-7483) 
or 811 or place your request online at 
hĴ p://www.mo1call.com. 

Before you start any excavation 
project at your Lake Tish property you 
must notify Missouri One-Call to have the 
sewer and other utility lines marked.

The district is seeking a volunteer to help with monitoring 
the sewer system and making business decisions.

Proper and effi  cient operation of our sewer system is 
vital to maintaining the quality of the lake. If you appreci-
ate clean lake water you should consider serving on the 
sewer board.

Wanted: Board Member
After many  years of service, Rick Lip-
piĴ  soon will be retiring from the sewer 
board and we are asking for someone to 
replace him.

The primary purpose of the board is 
safeguard the water quality and beauty 
of the lake. by ensuring that the system 
operates properly. 

The directors meet monthly to review 
the treatment plant and collection system 
operations, Missouri One-Call, and fi nancial reports. Direc-
tors frequently interact with the treatment plant operator 
and homeowners to answer questions and provide assis-
tance.

The director qualifi cations are specifi ed by Missouri 
law. The position is open to anyone at least twenty-fi ve 
years old who has resided in the district for at least one 
year and is not delinquent in the payment of taxes or sewer 
fees.

There are many reasons to volunteer for this position. 
The best reason is to take your turn helping to maintain the 
quality of our lake water. As a result of the sewer system 
installation the water quality has improved dramatically. 
Proper oversight of the system operation will guarantee the 
continued improvement in water quality.

Everyone has something to contribute. Over the years 
many many people have served on the LTPOA and LTIA 
boards. Many also have volunteered for commiĴ ees in 
these organizations. Now the sewer district is asking for 
help. The meetings are only once a month and generally 
last about an hour.

If you have questions about the director position con-
tact any director listed above.

The next meeting of PWSD#13 is 5pm Tuesday March 
15 in the Sales Offi  ce, 5706 N Lakeshore Dr. The board can 
change future meetings times to accommodate the sched-
ules of participants.

Proper and effi  cient 
operation of our sewer 
system is vital to main-
taining the quality of 

the lake.


